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Financial FAQs

Commercial Real Estate Remains Strong

Respectable job growth, improving fundamentals, favorable interest rates and limited speculative con-
struction suggest strong investor appetite will continue in 2007, according to a commercial market update 
and forecast presented at the National Association of Realtors Midyear Legislative Meetings & Trade Expo.

Investment in commercial real estate rose 11 percent to a record $306.8 billion in investment-grade 

into commercial real estate, commercial lending volume is up and delinquencies remain relatively low.

sector of choice, but growing international trade is strengthening the demand for warehouse and distribu-
tion facilities.

-
mercial investment to remain historically high in 2007,’ Yun said.  U.S. exports have been rising solidly, 
and business spending for building construction is rising at double-digit rates - boosted by record corpo-

-

commercial sectors follow the economy, commercial markets are in a process of normalizing.”

The NAR forecast for major commercial sectors includes analysis of quarterly data for various tracked 

 

markets like New York, Boston, Los Angeles and Chicago.

market as well as space in existing properties, is lagging new completions and is projected at 70 million 
square feet between the second quarter of 2006 and the second quarter of this year.  The total for 2007 
will be in the range of 20 to 25 million square feet.

Vacancy rates in most major markets continue to fall, but the overall rate is up nationally.  The second 
-

sector is forecast at 3.0 to 3.5 percent in 2007.

Industrial Market  

New state-of-the-art facilities are being built, increasing the availability of older structures in some mar-

volume running 10 percent higher than the same time last year.
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-
ders for durable goods have been rising.”

Net absorption of industrial space in 54 markets tracked is expected to be 197 million square feet be-
tween the second quarter of 2006 and the second quarter of this year.  The total for 2007 is likely in the 
range of 75 million to 80 million square feet.

Long Beach, Calif., with vacancy rates of 5.0 percent or less.  Industrial vacancy rates nationally are 
projected to drop to 9.8 percent in the second quarter from 10.3 percent in the same period in 2006, and 
forecast at 10.0 to 10.5 percent by the end of 2007.  Annual rent growth will be 2.0 to 2.5 percent by the 
end of this year.

 
Decelerating retail sales are lessening the demand for space, and a negative savings rate is worrisome.  

Even so, investment volume rose 22 percent last year as retail portfolios changed hands.

Net absorption of retail space in 54 tracked markets is seen at 22 million square feet between the second 
quarter of 2006 and the second quarter of this year, while the total for 2007 will probably be in the range 
of 15 to 20 million square feet.  Vacancy rates in the second quarter are estimated at 8.5 percent, up 
from 8.1 percent a year ago, and should be 7.5 to 8.0 percent by the fourth quarter of 2007.  Rents are 
expected to rise an average of 1.0 to 1.5 percent by the end of the year.

 

-
tor interest is waning, with multifamily transactions down 29 percent so far in 2007.

and North Carolina.

Multifamily net absorption is likely to total 229,000 units in 59 tracked metro areas between the second 
quarter of 2006 and the second quarter of this year, and total 210,000 to 215,000 in 2007.  Vacancy rates 
are projected to rise to 5.7 percent in the second quarter from 4.6 percent a year ago, and will be in the 
range of 5.5 to 6.0 percent by the end of the year.  Rents are forecast to rise 2.5 to 3.0 percent by the 
end of 2007.


